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January 14, 2011 
 
Amy Webber, P.E. 
Project Engineer 
Paragon Consulting Group 
1103 Oak Park Dr., Suite 110 
Fort Collins, Colorado 80525 
 
RE: COGCC Remediation No. 3863 
 Segal Tank Battery (05-123-09053) 

Section 24, T4N, R66W 
 Weld County, Colorado  
 
  
Dear Ms. Webber: 
 
I have reviewed the recent remediation status report for the Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation 

Commission (COGCC) remediation number 3863.  The COGCC agrees to reduce the sample 

frequency for the remediation.  The COGCC staff approves a reduction of sampling of the 

ground water monitoring wells at the site from quarterly to semiannual.  Staff does not approve 

the request reduction to only annual sampling of all monitoring wells.   

 
Should you have any questions, please call me at (303) 894-2100 ext.112. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Robert H. Chesson, C.P.G., P.G. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
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